RINEYVILLE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL-BASED

 DECISION MAKING COMMITTEE MINUTES 

November 15, 2007

The Rineyville Elementary School-Based Decision Making Council convened in the library on November 15, 2007. Ms. Harris called the meeting to order at 2:35.

The following members were present:  Billy Coffey, Helene Harris, Erin Jarvis, Beth Heath, Jennifer Wiseman and Cathy Yates, Secretary.

The committee recognized the following visitors:  Pam Johns and Mary Gilmore.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

The council reviewed the minutes of the September 12 meeting.  Ms. Harris made a motion to approve the minutes. Ms. Heath seconded the motion. Motion carried by consensus.

FINANCIAL REPORT

The September and October financial reports were reviewed by the committee.  

ACCIDENT REPORTS

There were fewer accidents since our last meeting, which shows improvement,  especially considering that we did not meet in October.  Two accidents occurred in the classroom, one on the playground; four in the cafeteria where PE is held, another in the cafeteria and one on the bus.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Curriculum/Technology report was presented by Pam Johns.  Most of the money is being held until next year for the new computer labs.  We should be receiving more student computers for lab and classroom use later this year.  The next AR party on Dec. 17 will be a movie.  We have already been issued the movie license.

Climate/Student Services report was read by Cathy Yates, as prepared by Annette Reesor.  The committee is working with the PTA on selling bricks from the old school.  $750 was spent on plaques for the bricks.  Mr. Coffey paid $300 and has already been reimbursed.  The PTA also paid $450 toward the plaques.  $100 has been collected toward that $450.  The staff had brick cleaning sessions in September.  Bricks have been sold at Rineyville Day and Fall Festival.  The Crumb Rubber will be delivered, and a work day to spread it has been set for Monday, November 26.  CATS/KCCT awards were presented to students on Tuesday, Nov. 13.  Christmas staff get-together has been planned for Friday, December 7.  Secret Pals have been chosen and will be revealed on Wednesday, Dec. 12.  Classrooms have adopted a bus driver as their Secret Pal.  Drug Awareness Week was Oct. 22-26.  Dinky the Magician presented an assembly to coincide with it.  We are currently working on a date for end of the year awards.

Instruction/Instructional Materials committee will report next month.

CSIP is due December 3.  We will need to call a special meeting to approve new CSIP.  The new CSIP is to be minimal.  We need more guidelines to work on it.  We may decide

to incorporate established activities taken out of CSIP into the Teacher handbook.  Carlena Sheeron will be coming tomorrow to discuss and provide guidance.  We will concentrate on areas of concern, such as practical living.

OTHER BUSINESS

Minority member is required now that the student minority population has reached 8%.  The committee asked Ms. Gilmore if she would like to accept the position, and she accepted.

No nit policy must be deleted from student handbook and SBDM Policy Book.  Ms. Jarvis made a motion to delete the no nit statement from the student handbook and the SBDM Policy Book.  Ms. Gilmore seconded the motion.  Motion carried by consensus.

Excess textbooks are being carried home by students, due to lack of lockers.  Ms. Wiseman brought up this problem.  Mr. Coffey said that he would ask the teachers to allow students to leave books on their desks.

Staff concerns were presented by Ms. Harris as follows:

· Teachers asked if someone from the office (Mr. Coffey suggested Ms. Hubble) distribute printing on Mondays by hand delivery so that the classes could prepare the Tuesday take-home folders.

· Special parking is still being used by some teachers without authorization.  We are implementing a special parking system, where 12 teachers will be allowed to park closer to the building, alphabetically and on a rotating basis.  The committee reached a consensus that Ms. Carman and Ms. Wilkie should be allowed special parking every day.

AGENDA FOR DECEMBER 13 MEETING:

I. CALL TO ORDER

II. RECOGNITION OF VISITORS

III. COMMITTEE REPORTS

A. Instruction/Instructional Materials

B. Professional Development

C. Components:

1. Learning Environment

2. Academic

3. Efficiency

IV. CSIP APPROVAL

V. PLAYGROUND

VI. APPROVAL OF MINUTES                         

VII. FINANCIAL REPORTS

VIII. OTHER BUSINESS

IX. ADJOURNMENT

ADJOURNMENT

Ms. Harris made a motion to adjourn.  Ms. Heath seconded the motion.  Motion carried by consensus.  Meeting adjourned at 3:31.
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________________________________                 ______________________________

Billy Coffey, Chairperson        Date                     Cathy Yates, Secretary       Date
